
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

OCTOBER 5, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 5:10PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair    Jim Smith Co-Chair     

Priscilla Smith, Secretary    Richard Graham      

Elaine Eisberg      Mitch Klein           

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the Sept 7
th

 meeting was adopted.    

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the Oct 5
th

 meeting was adopted.        

There were no persons to address the committee. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  The committee still needs one additional member. 

2. Items 1 – 5.  DOT has been notified and we are waiting for their input and approval. 

3. TDA involvement for parking map.  Tony will attend the Marketing committee meeting on 

Oct 14
th

 along with Jim Smith to discuss our ideas for the map.  Marketing’s primary 

concern is “heads in beds” and SLAP”s primary concern is beach access and parking.  

Hopefully a joint venture will cover both of these concerns. 

4. Joe Eakes Park, parking.  Jim and Priscilla Smith surveyed the area from Joe Eakes Park 

to the pump station.  They measured the area to ascertain how many spaces would be 

viable. They took into consideration the size of the required spaces, the addition of space 

for handicap, the amount need for pulling in and out of the space.  The total amount of 

spaces came to 96.  Keep in mind that these figures can be changed drastically depending 

on where the bathrooms will be placed. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1.   Joe Eakes Parking and Corral Parking.  Tony has made contact with the Lanier 

Parking Solutions for their input. This group handles the paid parking for Carolina 

Beach and Wrightsville Beach.  Lanier is aware that we have no plans to implement paid 

parking.  We need their expertise in implementing the parking in these two areas. 

2. “P” parking signs.  We would like to use 4x4 for the parking signs, pending approval by 

the DOT. 

3. Cross Walks.  We are still waiting for DOT to give their approval.   

4. Ocean Front Park.  The design for the park has been approved for the final drawing.  Not 

everyone is pleased with the design.   



The meeting was adjourned at 6:00PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on November 3
rd

 at 

5:00PM at the Town Hall. 

PLEASE NOTE.  THE MEETING WILL BE ON WEDNESDAY, NOV. 3
RD

 AS 

TUESDAY IS ELECTION DAY. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 

 


